DOCKETED

Docket Number:

24-OPT-02

Project Title:

Compass Energy Storage Project

TN #:

263720

Document Title:

Kellie, Greg and Erik Aamodt Comments - Questions &
Concerns on Compass Energy Storage Project

Description:

N/A

Filer:

System

Organization:

Kellie, Greg and Erik Aamodt

Submitter Role:

Public

Submission Date:

6/3/2025 8:17:06 AM

Docketed Date:

6/2/2025




Comment Received From: Kellie, Greg and Erik Aamodt

Submitted On: 6/3/2025

Docket Number: 24-OPT-02

Questions & Concerns on Compass Energy Storage Project
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From: Kellie Aamodt

To: Energy - Docket Optical System

Cc: Kellie Aamodt; Erik Aamodt; Tamara Letourneau; Greg Aamodt;
Assemblymember.Davies@Qutreach.assembly.ca.gov

Subject: "Docket No. 24-OPT-02 - Compass Energy Storage Project”

Date: Monday, June 2, 2025 10:24:13 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

We understand the need for additional energy for our area in the future, however, this
energy cannot come at the expense of safety for our citizens. Unfortunately, we are
unable to attend the meeting tomorrow. Many of us have additional questions that
should be answered before a site this close to residential property should be
considered.

1. Please advise what makes this location safer than others as there is mention that
there are unique situations that make this site desirable for the storage of
batteries?

2. Does OCFA support this site? What additional steps would need to be taken to
handle a fire or earthquake emergency in this area? How would you ensure that
risk would be limited and not threaten residential communities?

3. How long would this battery storage site last? What type of waste does it produce
and how long do these batteries last? What is done with the batteries when they
have to be replaced?

4. Shouldn’t this money be used to make our current energy infrastructure safer?

Couldn’t this be used to bury current lines that can cause fire throughout our
communities?

Unless these questions are answered, this type of storage project, so close to residential
areas, should not be approved.

Thank you. We await your response.

We have included the City Manager of Laguna Niguel to ensure they are aware of our
concerns. Currently, | don’t believe they are supporting the storage site either.

Thank you.

Concerned homeowners in Laguna Niguel,
Kellie and Greg Aamodt



Erik Aamodt



